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Reverse in Geneva 

One effect of the summit collapse in Paris on the negotiations for a 
ban on nuclear weapons testing in Geneva was the reversal by the Soviet 
delegation of its decision to go along with the United States proposal 
that more research be conducted on ways to control small underground 
explosions. Soviet scientists had said that although the Soviet Union 
would not conduct experiments with nuclear devices, there would be a 
three-year program using chemical explosives. But about three weeks 
after the summit collapse, the Soviet delegation announced at the 
political level that there would be no tests of any kind in the Soviet 
Union and that Soviet scientists had not been empowered to speak in 
the name of the Soviet government. 

In seeking better ways to detect small underground tests, United 
States scientists had, for their part, proposed exploding a series of nu­
clear devices. Soviet scientists had objected to some experiments in the 
American series, but they agreed to others on condition that adequate 
safeguards be provided to assure them that no results of military value 
could be gained along with results of use in improving the design of a 
control system. 

By way of assurance, the U.S. has subsequently offered to share all 
test results with the U.S.S.R. and to admit Soviet observers to the test 
site. The U.S. has also offered to put immediately on deposit, under 
international supervision, boxes containing all the bombs to be used in 
the research program, and so to demonstrate that results from devices 
exploded earlier in the series could not be used as the basis for design 
of the devices exploded later. The Soviets have demanded, however, 
precisely what the Americans have not offered and what is against the 
law barring the disclosure of nuclear secrets—namely, a look at the 
devices themselves. There may be ways for the United States to escape 
from this predicament, but any proposal is easily countered by a person 
determined to offer objections. A proposal to explode Soviet bombs 
instead of American bombs, for example, could be construed by Soviet 
negotiators as a thinly disguised plan to spy out the characteristics of 
Soviet weapons. 

The U.S. is now mounting an effort to determine just what Soviet 
intentions are on a test ban. It is important, of course, to see whether 
we actually can specify safeguards for our research program that will 
prove acceptable to the U.S.S.R., but the course of the technical talks 
is ample evidence that the Soviets are as informed as we are about the 
limits of the present technology of test controls and about the advantages 
and disadvantages of a research program. Reversal of the Soviet stand 
on its own research program, with no explanation offered, suggests that 
the Soviets have found in their demand for assurances an opportunity to 
stall negotiations while making it look as if it is we who are doing the 
stalling. 

Accordingly, in the new effort to determine Soviet intentions, the 
United States delegation should focus its efforts on the political level. 
We should push for answers on such familiar matters as the number of 
on-site inspections the Soviets will permit and the nationality of the staff 
at the control posts—questions which the summit meeting was supposed 
to have answered. It is on the political level that the more fundamental 
differences lie. And it is here that we are in the better position.—J.T. 


